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Year 3 Newsletter – Spring Term 2nd half 2024
Dear families,

We hope you are all safe and well. The purpose of this newsletter is to provide you with information and reminders which we hope you and your child will find useful.

 In our year group this term we will have the following adults;

Beech – Miss Farid and Miss Lewis 

Rowan – Mr Stallwood, Mrs Foulkes and Mrs Ludlow

Hawthorn – Mrs Johnson and Mrs Tanaka

Willow – Miss Williams, Mrs Heart and Miss Gooding. 
Our PE coach Mr Raynor who teaches some lessons with us.
Year Leader – Miss Farid
Lead TA – Miss Lewis
Maths

In Maths we will be learning to:

· Multiply and divide by the 3, 4, and 8 times table and solve problems within multiplication and division. 
· Multiply and divide 2 digits by 1 digit. 

· Recognise and compare different types of angles and describe the properties of shapes. 

· Draw 2D shapes and construct 3D shapes. 
· Add and subtract fractions and solve problems within fractions. 


English 
Our class novel this half term is ‘Stig of the Dump’ by Clive King. We will be using this text as a stimulus to:
· Look at precisely chosen vocabulary and the effect it has on the reader. 
· Develop our use of punctuation 
· Write narratives and persuasive pieces

Reading

In SQUIRT (Super Quality Uninterrupted Independent Reading Time) we will be reading Stig of the Dump and will be focusing on;

· Ordering texts

· Prosody and fluency
· Vocabulary choices
Science

Our focus is ‘Plants’ and we will be looking at:

· The requirements for life and growth of plants

· Water transportation

· Pollination in flowering plants

· Seed dispersal
Primary Knowledge Curriculum

Our History topic is ’Ancient Egypt` and we will be:

· Identifying location within Africa

· Learning about the importance of the River Nile

· Learning about the archaeology and the role in history

· Learning about pharaohs and hieroglyphics


Our focus in DT is 'Healthy Eating and a Varied Diet' and we will be looking at: 

· What a healthy and varied diet is

· How healthy food affects our bodies

· How different sugar and calorie intakes affect our bodies

· Different food cutting techniques
PSHE/RE

In PSHE, we are understanding how exercise effects our bodies and the importance of fitness. We will learn about how to keep ourselves safe inside and outside the home. 
In R.E we will learn about the significant events leading up to Good Friday and the importance of Jesus’ crucifixion to Christians. 

French 
In French, we are learning the names of the fruits as well as learning how to say ‚I like/I don‘t like a fruit‘ (J‘aime/Je n‘aime pas...). Also we challenging ourselves asking somebody what fruit they like in French using the question “Est-ce que tu aimes?” 
Computing 
We are learning about computer networks and how they can provide multiple services and the opportunities they offer for communication and collaboration. We will learn how to use technology safely respectfully and responsibly; recognise acceptable/unacceptable behaviour.
Music
In Music, we are learning songs to understand their musical structure.
P.E.

Our PE topics this half term are hockey and dance. In hockey, we will be learning how to control a hockey ball and dribble using a hockey stick. 
PE will take place on the following days for each class:

Hawthorn – Tuesday and Wednesday
Rowan – Tuesday and Wednesday
Willow – Tuesday and Wednesday
Beech – Tuesday and Wednesday
PE is taught both indoors and outdoors, so please ensure your child has their correct, named PE kit in school with them on these days.
Library

Each week the children have an opportunity to visit the library. Year 3 will visit the Library on a Monday.
Water Bottles         

Please ensure your child has a named water bottle (containing only water) with them every day. It is important for children to stay hydrated as part of their general well-being.  
Snacks
The school continues to acknowledge the importance of good nutrition as an aid to learning.  Therefore, can we please remind you that any snacks for break should be healthy e.g. fruit or vegetables.

Equipment

Could we also take this time to remind you children should have the following equipment in school, these may need replenishing; 
· glue stick

· orange and green pencils/pen

· orange and green highlighters

· pencil

· blue pen

· ruler

· red pen/pencil

· whiteboard pens
· rubber

· pencil sharpener with barrel
We look forward to welcoming you all back!
Yours sincerely, 

Miss Farid, Miss Williams, Mr Stallwood, and Mrs Johnson

Year 3 Class teachers



